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1. INTRODUCTION

The latest QS rankings place UC as the only New Zealand university in the top 200 research
intensive Universities in the world, reflecting the extent to which all our academic staff are actively
involved in both research and teaching — but in particular the generation of peer-reviewed and cited
research.

We lag behind other New Zealand universities in the research income we generate, and that places
increasing pressure on our ability to sustain research efforts. While we must continue to recruit and
retain domestic and international students and manage through the significant disruption of
reconstruction and developing the built environment we work in, we must also increase efforts to
secure external funding for research that not only covers the direct costs of that research but fully
funds staff time and overheads.

Planning for 2017 reveals just how much more we need to do to get to a sustainable university by
2019. Academic staffing levels are rising in some areas in response to student demand, but are not
reducing comparably in areas where student interest has not recovered. There is increasing pressure
to increase general staffing to support growing student numbers, new technologies, recommissioned
and new spaces and new initiatives, but we struggle to change work practices to reduce
fragmentation and duplication of activities, to drop low priority activities and redirect our
administrative effort. A number of these matters are raised in this report.

We expect to receive the Productivity Commission’s draft findings and recommendations on 29
October.

2. STRATEGIC MATTERS

2.1 UC Futures

UC is in the process of developing appropriate curriculum arrangements to ensure that every
bachelor’s degree graduate leaves having mastered their chosen discipline and with exposure to the
four other UC graduate attributes. As part of that process, we are looking at the attributes that UC’s
graduates leave with at present. In 2015, of those students who completed their undergraduate
degrees, 57% had experienced some form of internship, work or community integrated learning in
their degree. This cohort includes students from 51 different countries and 7% were full fee
international students. These indicators show that UC graduates are more than likely to experience a
degree which supports global awareness, community engagement and employability. This is a very
good base to build on to ensure that every graduate leaves with those two UC attributes.

2.2 Regional Science and Innovation Centre (RSIC)

Detailed design is complete for the RSIC Stage Two building which, subject to University Council
and Ministerial endorsement, is planned to replace the von Haast building at the centre of the llam
Campus. These designs include two laboratories for use with school students to provide them with
learning experiences that schools find difficult to deliver and showcase the university experience.
These specialised spaces will allow the College of Science and other Colleges to build on existing
strong outreach programmes for schools and it is expected that one of the two spaces — known as a
Maker Space — will be available for use by other programmes such as the Centre for
Entrepreneurship’s programmes for the development of prototypes and experimental designs.



Four construction firms have been asked to tender to build the second stage of the RSIC. These
firms are due to return to UC with their tenders by mid-October for further evaluation. If UC finds
at least one of the tenders to be acceptable, approval to proceed with this development will be
sought from the Minister in November. Approval would allow the project to commence in early
2017.

The demolition of von Haast in the second semester of 2017 will pose significant challenges to staff
and students working in the Science precinct in particular. Initial decanting from von Haast will co-
incide with commissioning of RSIC Stage One in the second quarter of 2017.

2.3 Canterbury Engineering the Future (CETF)

This project is progressing far more slowly than expected with complex causes for delay including
previously unknown asbestos found during demolition, some delays to consents and unplanned roof
and floor slab replacements. UC is working with the contractor to address the delays with special
arrangements to assist in schedule planning. Electrical and Computer Engineering labs have been
commissioned, CAPE’s certificate of practical completion may become available by the end of next
month and a certificate for public use for the hub could be received in early December, but dates
have proved to be difficult to establish and meet.

Significant effort is being made to complete detailed design for both the Civil and the Mechanical
wings but at this stage there is little confidence that firm dates can be set and relied on for
commissioning these wings which were originally scheduled to be available for teaching in
semester one in 2017.

2.4 The Move of the College of Education, Health and Human Development to
Ilam, the construction of the Rehua (formerly Commerce/New Education)
Building, and the move of Entrepreneurship and Executive Development

The College of Education, Health and Human Development continues to prepare for the new
learning environments and work spaces with a detailed transition plan covering the proposed and
planned changes and moves for the College.

The College of Business and Law is preparing transition plans for the Centre for Entrepreneurship
and the Executive Development Programme. Relocation is expected in the middle of 2017. Detailed
design is reaching the final stages.

2.5 International Growth

Full-fee international student recruitment has been very successful in 2016, with a record number of
enrolments post-earthquake. August enrolment figures show that full-fee new-to-UC is up 38% on
2015. Continuing international student recruitment work is intense during this period both onshore
and offshore. Staff visited 12 Auckland and five Wellington schools with significant numbers of
international students who are likely to be seeking a New Zealand university degree. Staff also
visited a series of international education agents based in Auckland who work to place onshore
international school students in tertiary education. UC staff visited Colombia to sign an agreement
with the funding organisation, Colfuturo, and an MOU with the University de los Andes. Colombia
is a large English language market, with many universities requiring a Study Abroad experience or
gaining an English language qualification whilst studying. This is a new market for UC education
and is considered a promising market to develop.



Current impediments to building our cohort of full-fee paying international students include too few
programmes of interest leading to excessive concentration of these students in certain programmes,
too few source countries leading to concentration in students from certain nationalities, intense
competition from other highly ranked universities in Australia and increasingly the USA,
administrative delays in confirming offers and the strength of the New Zealand dollar making a
New Zealand qualification relatively expensive. In our favour is the ability for students to work
part-time while studying, to remain in country after graduation (at least for a time), to get a western
cultural, English language higher education, to be safe, and access the New Zealand experience.

2.6 Graduate Profile
2.6.1 Graduate Attributes

Academics in each of the hubs are completing or have completed a framework outlining the
proposed approach to the support of and development of curricula for developing the UC attributes
in each UC graduate.

Attribute 1: Critically competent in a core academic discipline of their degree

Learning Objective: Students know and can critically evaluate and, where applicable, apply this
knowledge to topics/issues within their majoring subject.

We have received formal feedback on the pre-application investigations of EQUIS accreditation for
the School of Business and plan to investigate international accreditation for our BEng(Hons) in
Electrical Engineering. Feedback from our Erskine visitors continues to provide valuable anecdotal
insights into the quality of our programmes and students in most cases reassuring us that our
programmes and students meet international standards and in other cases providing suggestions for
improvements. This year a record number of Erskine visitors — in excess of 80 — will spend time on
campus. Written reports are provided by each visitor and can be used by Heads of Department and
PVCs as well as the DVC Academic to provide valuable insights.

Attribute 2: Employable, innovative and enterprising

Learning Objective: Students will develop key skills and attributes sought by employers that can be
used in a range of applications.

Two UC students have been named among six finalists in the Tertiary Section of the Sir Paul
Callaghan Eureka Awards for 2016. Aaron Stockdill is studying towards a Bachelor of Science with
Honours in Computer Science & Software Engineering, and Logan Williams is studying towards a
Bachelor of Science majoring in Psychology.

The Research and Innovation group within the DVC (Research and Innovation) portfolio and the
Centre for Entrepreneurship, hosted by the School of Business within the College of Business and
Law, continues to expand its engagement with students, academic staff and local businesses.

The Careers, Internships and Employment group within Student Services is more visible given its
move to the centre of campus and is increasing its contact with students seeking support in finding
first job opportunities. It is reassuring to see that nearly 60% of UC students completing their
undergraduate degree in 2015 had experienced some form of internship, work or community
integrated learning in their degree.



Attribute 3: Bi culturally Competent and Confident

Learning Objective: Students will be aware of, and understand the nature of, biculturalism in
Aotearoa New Zealand and its relevance to their area of study and/or their degree.

The AVC Maori and team has developed the framework for the bicultural competence and
confidence attribute, which is now online at: http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/vco/bicultural-

competence/

Dr Abby Suszko was invited to participate in the recent MBA review panel and valued the
opportunity to contribute. She notes that this collaboration and the continuing conversation with
Business and Economics colleagues emphasises their commitment to incorporating graduate
attributes in their courses. Dr Suszko is guest lecturing in Business and Economics courses to
support these developments.

In the last two months, the Office of the AVC Maori has received a record number of requests for te
reo support, particularly regarding titles and whakatauki. Some requests generate substantial mahi
(work), such as te reo titles for an entire department or service area. We continue to work through
these requests and very much appreciate receiving supporting material such as organisational charts,
in order to understand the functions and relationships of roles within a particular area. We will
update the ‘Maori names at UC’ web pages soon, as titles and roles have changed, so new sound
files are also needed.

http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/vco/forms/tereo-request.shtml

http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/vco/avc maori/Maori%20names.shtml

Attribute 4: Engaged with the community

Learning Objective: Students will have observed and understood a culture within a community by
reflecting on their own performance and experiences within that community.

As one sign of community engagement, it is pleasing to note the 38% turnout for the most recent
UCSA elections. This record participation level reflects well on our University community and its
student leaders.

The Student VVolunteer Army held its AGM earlier this month and was able to report over 2,200
members, the largest club membership on campus. A 25 member executive was elected to oversee
the activities of the club in 2017. UC is finalising an engagement and support arrangement with
SVA.

Both the SVA and UCSA are to be congratulated on receiving certificates of appreciation from the
New Zealand Police for their constructive community engagement.

It is clear that while early days, UC is gaining a reputation as not only a quality research intensive
teaching University but one where students with a pre-disposition to positive action are inclined to
be attracted. In particular we are finding this point of distinction resonates among Auckland and
Wellington high school students. This may be because it is more taken for granted locally and more
distinctive nationally.


http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/vco/bicultural-competence/
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Attribute 5: Globally aware

Learning Objective: Students will comprehend the influence of global conditions on their discipline
and will be competent in engaging with global and multicultural contexts.

The academic advisory board of the Global Hub hosted by the College of Arts has produced a draft
framework document for the global awareness component of the common graduate profile.

Study Abroad UCXchange

The fall recruitment season for students planning future study abroad in New Zealand for students
in the US is under way. Philanthropic support to promote the development of in-bound study abroad
students from the US has enabled planning for a significant increase in efforts in this market.

On the exchange side, interviews have been completed for students applying for outbound
exchanges for semester one 2017.

Enabling and encouraging our students to go on exchange for a full semester continues to be a
challenge. In New Zealand and increasingly in the US, the trend is to embed shorter periods abroad
into courses, often run as field trips during recess or summer breaks.

3. CHALLENGE

Promote an inspirational and innovative learning and teaching environment, recruiting and
retaining students, raising standards and enhancing student success.

3.1 International

3.2 IRO: International Partnerships

Ten UC students have been chosen to spend three weeks at Peking University, one of UC’s key
partners in China. The students will head to China in November. The partnerships team also
recently said goodbye to the seven students from Mahidol University in Thailand, who have spent
the last two months at UC undertaking an internship programme. The programme was a success in
that the students all had a wonderful time and will be excellent ambassadors for UC. As a result, 14
UC students are going to Thailand early next year to take part in a Thai language and culture course
coordinated by three of the Mahidol students for their internship, which should be a memorable
experience for the UC students.

3.3 IRO: Study Abroad and UCXchange

In August the Mobility team hosted a group of faculty and Study Abroad staff from the University
of Wisconsin Stevens Point (UWSP) for a familiarisation visit to campus and the Canterbury
region. The group spent four days in Christchurch, a great deal of which was spent in meetings with
UC academics, learning more about UC and potential course matching for UWSP students.

New programme development has been progressing, with a rugby Study Abroad programme
developed in conjunction with the Crusaders, to be offered from February 2017.



3.4 IRO: Recruitment
3.4.1 GENERAL

Mid year full-fee enrolments, while in line with last year, were a little below expectations. There is
an October intake — largely in a small number of postgraduate taught masters programmes in
Business and the year is completed when a relatively small number of full-fee students enrol for
courses over the summer.

3.4.2 MALAYSIA, SINGAPORE

The ENZ events in Kuching and Kuala Lumpur were very successful and well attended. There
appears to be renewed interest in New Zealand, driven by the uncertain political situation in
Malaysia and dissatisfaction with the Malaysian education system. In addition, there is uncertainty
about the quality of some of the private institutions in Malaysia.

After successful lobbying on the part of the Universities’ International managers, ENZ has decided
to retract its original statement of withdrawing their financial support from Malaysia. ENZ will
continue to invest in the Malaysian market with ENZ fairs next year.

3.4.3 INDIA

The focus for August has been planning the key recruitment events in late August and early
September. Agencies have also been updated on new programmes that will begin in 2017, such as
the Master of Applied Data Science and Master of Renewable Energy.

Feedback from the market itself is that Immigration New Zealand’s recent, very tough stance on the
financial background of students has had a negative short-term impact on the market, but the long-
term view is that New Zealand universities will benefit from the push to increase higher value
students.

344 NEW ZEALAND

A full programme of agent visits was undertaken in Auckland, with a proposal of an agent
counsellors’ day visit to the UC campus in late September and October. This will allow agents to
sell UC from a personal perspective. The visits were positive and the UC proposition is now firmly
established. Agents are anxious to have their high school applications linked to them on the system.
This is another work in progress, and a work around is in hand.

Schools:

Auckland recruitment drive: visited 12 schools. Really positive feedback from the international
directors and career advisors, especially about the UCIC pathway. However, only a handful of
students in total have been to the South Island, predominantly Queenstown. The challenge is to
attract Auckland high school students to Christchurch, and encourage them to choose UC for further
education. The international directors were really encouraging and keen to work with UC and make
the sessions an annual event.

Wellington recruitment drive: visited five schools. Very similar to Auckland in that international
directors and careers advisors like the UCIC pathway and are interested in building a relationship
with UC.

The plan to host in-country full-fee high school students to participate in a UC experience
programme as a recruitment initiative is currently being evaluated.



345 COLOMBIA

The Recruitment Manager visited Colombia with a member of CCEL and an Associate Professor of
the School of Business and Economics, College of Business and Law.

Key outcomes included the signing of the agreement with the funding organisation, Colfuturo, the
MOU with the University de los Andes and the six agent visits undertaken, all of which are existing
key agents with CCEL.

Colombia is a large English language market, with many Universities requiring a Study Abroad
experience or gaining an English language qualification whilst studying. New Zealand universities
have started to look at Latin America, since the ENZ representative moved to Bogota and there is to
be an Embassy opened in Bogota. There is competition, as Australia is already very active in Latin
America.

3.4.6 CHINA
Social Media:

Wechat has become the most important and influential social networking platform, with an
estimated 500 million users in China. The use of Wechat has largely benefitted UC’s international
recruitment drives and generated a great deal of exposure in the Chinese market.

The recruitment team made a Wechat post this month focusing on the introduction of various UC
scholarships that international students (especially Chinese students) are able to apply for. It has
attracted nearly 2,100 people and received very positive feedback from the market. Top agents like
JIL, Shinyway, XDF, EIC, Oxbridge, GEA, as well as another main partner Navitas reposted the
article via their official Wechat accounts which has once again tremendously enhanced the UC
branding awareness and stimulated further enquiries.

Other key activities include:

. Agent expo participation in three locations

. UC-NOVO Scholarship Launch Activity in three locations and online

J Agent training and visits in five locations — Xining, Lanzhou, Beijing, Jinan and Tianjin.

34.7 OTHER

The recruitment team is now well-equipped with staff for the vital push between now and the end of
the year for the February intake.

The International Student Prospectus has been completed and the Mandarin version is currently
being translated. Updates on collateral include the Taught Masters and the Quick links cards.

Close attention must be paid to the job outcomes of our International Graduates as this is a critical
part of decision making.

3.5 Domestic Recruitment
3.5.1 Marketing

Social media activity continues to be high with UC among top three universities for engagement
during August for Facebook (third), Instagram (second) and Twitter (first). The Online WCMS
phase 11 project is under way with engagement with the College of Arts occurring in September.
Web traffic growth is positive with a 5% increase year-on-year at the end of August.
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The UCME brand campaign continues with online and outdoor channels being utilised. The UC GO
Canterbury campaign taking our Auckland specific offer to market has been launched through
adshels outside schools and is being be supplemented by radio and online placements. A mature
student campaign is in market in Christchurch which is utilising newspaper and online channels.
The postgraduate evening campaign has also commenced in Christchurch for lead up to the 21
September event. An accommodation awareness Facebook campaign is in market. College activity
is also being supported. Planning is under way for the annual summer school campaign.

The Study Abroad Guide and International Prospectus publications have been produced. Work is
under way on the Enrolment Guide and Calendar. Marketing is also working with the College of
Science on the College’s market positioning — key differentiators and stories. Work has also been
undertaken with IRO to update its photography portfolio.

3.5.2 Liaison

The Liaison Team started course planning throughout the country in August, with Christchurch
schools being completed first. The team has supported 1,134 students in these visits, with some larger
regions still to be completed. The team will also follow-up students who have not attended a course
planning session but are on the Stay in Touch database.

The team is planning a series of conversion events, known as UC Bound, which will be held in
Christchurch, Auckland (exclusively for Go Canterbury Scholarship students), Hamilton, Nelson and
Invercargill in October. These events are designed to start building a student cohort so students are
familiar with each other prior to starting at university, and to encourage them to accept their
accommodation offer. It will also allow students to start the journey of transitioning to university.

In addition to school visits, the team saw a total of 52 appointments across the three offices. Ten of
the appointments were for adult students, 26 for students still in school and 10 for recent school
leavers.

Both the Ekea! Year 12 Maori Pathways and the Women in Leadership Breakfast events were
successfully held in Christchurch with the Liaison Team providing support to both.

School engagement support was provided to the College of Arts for Art History Day (90 year 12
and 13 students from Christchurch) and the College hosted 148 local students of various year
groups at two sessions on campus as part of the WORD Festival. August also saw 50 gifted and
talented students from St Andrews College and Cashmere High School hosted on campus for the
third Future Problem Solving session. With the topic being recovery from natural disasters,
speakers were from the School of Law and former UCSA president and SVA leader Erin Jackson.

The team has been sending schools the photos from the Women in Leadership breakfast and SVA
Year 10 community leadership session to include in their newsletters, web pages, and Facebook
pages.

3.5.3 Pacific Development Team
Academic Review Process

Pasifika students received 84 decisions regarding Academic Progress including seven exclusions,

seven impending exclusions, 39 warnings and 31 advice letters. PDT made successful contact with
45 of the students (54%), while 17 were referred to other teams (MDT and SDT), and successfully
supported the majority of students. Eleven Pasifika students did not return for semester two study.

10



Early Alerts

Having early alerts setup for key courses has been important and we have had collaboration from
lecturers in ACCT102, ECON104 and 105, EMTH171, PSYC106, and a large number of Education
and Arts papers. This has been far easier in semester two as the College of Arts has adopted an
early alert approach for all students in their college. PDT has followed up with all students referred
to us through this process to see if we could get students back on track for success.

Come study with PDT

‘PDT study sessions’ were piloted for the first time where spaces were booked and Pasifika
students were invited to come along and study with PDT as a way to encourage students to study
during the breaks. Study workshops were also held. 25 students attended the first day and 35 on the
second day.

Ako Project Fono

In collaboration with Ara and Lincoln, we held our first Ako fono to engage non-Pasifika staff with
some of the research findings around best practice engagement for Pasifika learners. There was a
good number of UC general and academic staff present and around 40 people overall.

Cook Island Language Week

We celebrated Cook Island Language week and our Cook Island students posted stories and videos
of their cultural identity and the strengths it brings to their UC story.

Arts and Education Engagements

Lunches were held for Pasifika students in the Colleges of Arts and Education, Health and Human
Development. Each event attracted 30+ people and they were a great way to engage with some of
our students who do not often drop into our offices.

Admissions

Over the last month Admissions Officers have been working collaboratively with Pre-Assessments
and IRO to assist in removing a backlog in international applications. There have been significant
steps taken to reduce the delays in processing by working with other teams to provide support and
keep the pipeline moving as smoothly as possible. A regular weekly Admission Application Stand-
up provides an opportunity for review of what has gone well over the last week and to discuss the
challenges/issues for the coming period. As we move into the applications period from 1 October, a
fortnightly stand-up with colleges will widen this collaborative approach to ensure that any
resourcing issues are identified and remedial action and support is provided.

During August a total of 540 admission ad eundem statum (AES) applications were recorded as
received. This compares with 261 and 412 AES applications received in August 2014 and 2015
respectively. So far in 2016 admission AES applications received are 52% and 29% higher than at
the same stage in 2014 and 2015 respectively. As with previous months, a significant proportion of
the applications received (29%) do not have sufficient documents or information provided for the
applications to be assessed. Work is continuing on improved communications to reduce the
inefficiencies for all involved.

11



AES Admission decisions: Number and type made in August 2016:

Total | Undergraduate | COP | Graduate | Postgraduate | PhD/EdD*
Full offer 113 50 17 6 29 11
Conditional offer 149 84 4 11 41 9
Declined 110 35 0 7 63 5
Total 372 169 21 24 133 25

*Includes 6 non-AES PhD/EdD applications.

The focus in September for Admissions will be the continued processing of international
applications for Semester One 2017, particularly those which result from the recruitment trip to
India by Associate Dean of Engineering (International) Dave Wareham and IRO. In addition the
Admissions team will be hosting a two-day UK NARIC training event at which delegates from
other New Zealand universities will be attending.

3.5.4 Enrolments

August was a particularly quiet month for students and visitors to the Student Services Centre. A
total of 2,039 students/visitors attended the Centre in August and of those, 1,197 were assisted by
the Information Helpdesk staff. Many of the queries at this time are related to assistance about who
to talk to within the University and only require redirection by staff. Consultation is currently under
way with ITS regarding the set-up arrangements and planning for February 2017 International
Enrolments Week. Lessons learned from last year’s event will be actioned to ensure that the
transition of students through the process becomes much more seamless and minimises any
disruption to students and users of the Library facilities.

A total of 64 PhD students have been fully enrolled during July 2016 (including 39 International).

Enrolments have processed 197 applications for Applications for Programme Entry, College of
Education, Health and Human Development. Of these, 24 have been issued an unconditional offer
and a further 50 have been issued a conditional offer. This is an increase of about 4% from the
applications in 2015.

During August significant progress was made on a number of key projects including the
development of a Customer Interaction Strategy of UC, CRM and Contact Centre Software. The
discovery phase of the Customer Interaction Strategy development is under way with initial
findings due to be received on 15 September. The CRM Proof of Concept is progressing well with
Fusion5 in the process of building the functionality. The Phase One use cases related to replacing
the Liaison Team’s “Stay in touch” database and the development of an International Agent Portal
for applications will facilitate automation of communications and remove incomplete
(International) applications from the current workload — they will be progressed using a less
resource intensive process.

12



3.5.,5 Scholarships

Further discussions regarding the Strategic Scholarships Review took place with senior managers.
A full terms of reference and scoping document are being prepared with a focus on identifying
options for the 2018 undergraduate scholarships offered by UC. A key deliverable of the review is
to identify approaches which reduce the financial commitment for scholarships, while maintaining
UC’s appeal and recruitment targets. The expected date for completion of the review is the end of
October.

The SMT confirmed the number and value of centrally funded PhD scholarships available in the
coming year will remain unchanged at 72 new scholarships committing the University to around
$4.5m of cash outflow and around $1.5m of foregone fees over the same period to support these
new scholarships.

Key activities for August:

e Applications closed for 26 of UC’s First Year Scholarships on 15 August. Our online
application portal, CommunityForce, was used for receiving the applications.

e Applications opened for the October selection round of the UC Doctoral and UC Master’s
Scholarships, as well as other Postgraduate scholarships.

e The completion of the interview selection process for UC’s nominees for the Rhodes
Scholarships.

Expected highlights for September include:
e Continued processing of First Year Scholarships including the selection committee meeting

for the UC Emerging Leaders’ Scholarship.

e Collating and sending of information to Departments regarding end-of-year departmental
prizes.

13



3.6 Student Success

The team continued its wide range of activities to support student success:

Student Success Engagements — August 2016

Academic Skills Centre 102 Student consultations

47 Students using On-call

284 Students on Courses

25 students attending Small Group Pods
1,107 Students attending Embedded sessions
Total 1,491 unique individuals engaged

Accommodation 448 additional student email enquiries

60 phone calls

54 face—to-face meetings

1,326 applications for 2017 (14% up on last year)

Careers, Internships & 163 Express Appointments

Employment 121 Career Consultations

151 Vacancies added to CareerHub

17 Seminars/Presentations, 679 students attending

4 Employer information sessions, 53 students attending
1 Careers fair (ICT)

Disability Resource Service 497 registered students (8% increase on previous month)

Student Development Team 87 Drop-ins
218 Appointments
Total 219 unique individuals

UC RecCentre 9,080 Members (+14.44% on 2015)
39,181 Group Fitness Attendees (+21.77% on 2015)
195,202 Turnstile entries (+8.6% on 2015)

UC Sport 1,000+ students engaged in social sport programme

3.7 Student Success Supporting Wellbeing

Student Success is leading a cross-unit collaboration to develop a wellbeing strategy to enhance
student and staff wellbeing and believe it is important to ‘walk the walk’ as this important work
develops. Our approach is based on a Maori model for understanding health (Te Whare Tapa Wha)
and informed by the Okanagan Charter, an international charter for health promoting universities
and colleges (2015). In collaboration with Colleges, UCSA, HR, Health Centre, Library,
Sustainability Office and the Health & Safety team our next task is to coordinate a range of on-
campus activities designed to ‘connect with nature for good mental health and wellbeing’, the
theme of the 2016 Mental Health Awareness Week.

3.8 Student Success supporting Equity and Diversity

Student Success is committed to supporting equitable opportunities for our students and celebrating
the diversity of our community. In August the team supported a coalition of seven international
student clubs in the coordination of an International Night Market on the last day of term. The UC
Foundation provided generous sponsorship to ensure all staff and students were able to enjoy an
evening of food, entertainment and connection with our international students. Student Success staff
supported the club leaders to achieve their vision, providing learning opportunities in event
planning, risk management, teamwork and communication. The team helped promote Sexuality
Awareness Week (5-9 September).
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4, CONCENTRATE

Enhance research and creative work in chosen areas of endeavour; increasing efficiency, especially
in the use of time in teaching and related activities per EFT; raising quality in teaching
effectiveness and research outputs; and increasing focus and concentration of effort.

4.1 DVC Research and Innovation

4.1.1 Innovation

The Tech JumpStart Awards were held on 24 August. Four awards of $20,000 were made, three
sponsored by the KiwiNet Pre-Seed Accelerator Fund, and one by WNT Ventures. The four
winners were:

e Dr Deborah Crittenden, Chemistry, for “Design, Synthesis and Fabrication of Novel Batteries”

e Dr Dongseong Kim and Fangcheng Jia, Computer Science and Software Engineering, for
“Safelite: UCan assess cybersecurity”

e Dr Renwick Dobson (Biological Sciences) and Dr Volker Nock (Electrical and Computer
Engineering), for “A Point-Of-Care Device that tests for Blood Incompatibility”

e Dr Aaron Marshall, Chemical and Process Engineering, for “Rapid Electrochemical Sensing of
the Chemical Oxygen Demand in Wastewater” (WNT prize)

Of the 17 applications for the Tech JumpStart Awards, all will get Research and Innovation (R&I)
support to further develop their commercial potential, and a selected nine applications will get
KiwiNet funding for commercialisation development.

The nomination panel for the UC 2016 Innovation Medal have met and agreed on the awardee and
have made a nomination to Council for approval. The winner of the medal will be announced in
early October.

4.1.2 Research Funding

The SMT has approved the recommendation to change how unspent research grant funding is
managed. Where funding is not required to be returned to the funder, the unspent funds will be
made available to the researcher for a specified period for use on further research related to the
originally funded project. The mechanism will vary depending on the value, $2,500 or more will be
managed via a new coded G research grant account, below $2,500 will be transferred to a
departmental account for use by the researcher within the financial year. This change is being
incorporated into the Research Grants Policy and a financial procedures document is being
developed. This change will ensure research funds are being used for the purpose for which they
were provided and that use of the funds will be auditable. This policy change is one action in
response to the recent internal PWC Research Grant audit.

Research and Innovation (R&I) is currently managing 358 research contracts, worth a total value of
$123.1m. In 2016 year to date, 158 contracts worth a total value of $28.8m have been executed, and
18 contracts worth at least $5.2m are in negotiation or being executed. UC holds 31 National
Science Challenges contracts worth $12.6m (with two contracts worth $3.1m pending), and 28
CoRE contracts worth $26.4m (with one contract worth $0.1m pending).
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4.1.3 Research Development

UC continues to respond to ongoing and new Government initiatives where a pan-university
approach would provide an enhanced opportunity.

A Vision Matauranga/Maori Engagement workshop was held on 2 September. The work